Minutes September 9, 2019

The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following
members present: Mayor E. Ray Blount, Commissioner Brenda Logan, Commissioner Syble
Spruill, Commissioner Ronald Ambrose and Commissioner Joel Harris. Mayor Blount was late, so
Mayor Pro Temp called the meeting to order.

Commissioner Logan provided the invocation.
Commissioner Spruill provided the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the August
meeting(s). Commissioner Harris seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted.

Unfinished Business:

-Ryan Swain informed the board that he had no prices for street clean up because the boys had
already done the work but now they were going to have to go back over it because of the debris
from the hurricane.

-Commissioner Spruill move to table the golf cart ordinance until it can be sent over to the sheriff’s
office so the sheriff can look over it. Commissioner Harris seconded the motion and it carried
unanimously.

New Business:

-The clerk presented to the board a proposal from Southern Software for a program called FMS
Hosting. It’s a Microsoft Azure platform you can host your data in a cloud. The clerk informed
the board it would be a way the water system could be backed up, which currently is not being
backed up. Commissioner Spruill tabled until some more questions can be addressed.
Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Al Crispin appeared before the board with concerns about the color of his water, sometimes being
brownish/yellow and the increase in his water bill. Mr. Crispin didn’t understand how two people
living there could use 7,000 gallons and that was his usages last month. Ryan informed the board
that they are the only customers on that line that are having trouble. Ryan agreed that he could
change out the meter if he feels that is the problem.

Commissioner Spruill moved to appoint Simonsen Law Firm as the town attorney. Commissioner
Harris seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Therg being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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